
TOWN COUNCIL


JAMESTOWN, RHODE ISLAND


June 26, 2000
A regular meeting of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Philomenian Library, 26 North Road, at 7:09 PM by Council President David J. Long. The following members were present:


Kenneth G. Littman, Vice President


Craig A. Amerigian


Bruce W. McIntyre


David Swain
Also present were:


Maryanne Crawford, CPA, Town Administrator/Finance Director


Arlene D. Kalooski, Town Clerk


Seth E. Bowerman, Esq., Town Solicitor

Steven J. Goslee, Public Works Director

Thomas P. Tighe, Chief of Police

Arthur J. Christman, Fire Chief

AWARDS, PRESENTATION AND ACKNOWLEDGMENTS
1)
Request from Ambulance Association for proclamation re:
retirement of Frank Siebel, a long time member

It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Swain to request that the Town Clerk prepare a proclamation in recognition of Frank Siebel’s retirement from the Jamestown Ambulance Association.  So unanimously voted.

SITTING AS ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE LICENSING COMMISSION
None


CONSENT AGENDA
It was requested that items #1b, 1d, 3a, 3b and 4b be removed from the consent agenda.  Motion by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Littman to approve the consent agenda as amended. So unanimously voted. The amended consent agenda consisted of:

1)
Adoption of Council minutes: 

a)
05/31/2000 (special meeting)

c)
06/12/2000 (emergency meeting phase I)

2)
Bills & Payroll

4)
CRMC letter of authorization to:

b)
David Pritchard for experimental aquaculture at Fox Hill Pond, Fort Getty dock

5)
State Planning Council, Notice of Public Hearing re:  proposed element of the State Guide Plan entitled Industrial Land Use Plan on Tuesday July 11, 2000 at 7:00 PM

6)
Council Copy of the Restoration Advisory Board Meeting (05/17/2000)

7)
Abatements/Addenda Report of Tax Assessor received 06/22/2000

***************************************

1)
Adoption of Council minutes: 

b)
06/12/2000 (regular meeting)

Councilor Swain noted that under Alcoholic Beverage Licensing Commission he recused himself from the voting on the request for permission to make sales at retail aboard the vessel the Jamestown and the Jamestown II and requested that the record be changed to show this.  

d)
06/12/2000 (emergency meeting phase II)

Councilor Swain informed the clerk that he was present at that meeting and was omitted on the minutes.  It was requested that this be corrected.

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept items 1b and 1d.  So unanimously voted

3)
Copies of Minutes of Boards & Committee Meetings:

a)
Planning Commission (5/17/00)

Councilor Swain noted that on page 4, Reports, Item c, Sub Committee correction be noted that although he was in favor of going forward with the inspection requirements for septic systems; it was for the management of them, not for mandatory pumping as indicated in the Planning Commission minutes.  It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Littman to refer item 3a back to the Planning Commission with a note requesting that their minutes be corrected to show that Councilor Swain was in favor of going forward with the inspection requirements for septic systems, for the purpose of management and not for mandatory pumping.  So unanimously voted.

b)
Jamestown Conservation Commission (1/12/99 - 4/11/00)

Councilor Swain expressed his concern with the length of time that has gone by without receiving minutes from the Jamestown Conservation Commission.  Councilor Swain informed the Council that he spoke to the Chris Powell, the Conservation Commission Chair and was assured that in the future Conservation Commission minutes would be received in a timely manner.

It was moved by Councilor Swain, seconded by Councilor Long to accept the minutes from the Conservation Commission.  So unanimously voted.

4)
CRMC letter of authorization to:

a)
 James Botelho for experimental aquaculture at Dutch Harbor, in the West Passage of Narragansett Bay

Councilor Amerigian noted that the experimental aquaculture application by Mr. Pritchard was examined and endorsed by the Harbor Management Commission and inquired if the application by Mr. Botelho was discussed as well.  The Harbor Management Commission Vice Chair informed the Council that the Harbor Management Commission did discuss this.

It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Long to accept the CRMC letter of authorization regarding James Botelho.  So unanimously voted.


EXECUTIVE SESSION ANNOUNCEMENT

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to meet in executive session regarding the Fort Wetherill Boat Owners Association lease, pursuant to RIGL 42-46-5 (a)(5)(lease negotiations)   It was voted, Councilor Long, aye; Councilor Littman, aye; Councilor Amerigian, aye, Councilor McIntyre, aye and Councilor Swain, aye.  The motion to hold an executive session passed unanimously.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to put the discussion regarding real estate negotiations on the regular agenda for the July 10, 2000 meeting.  It was voted four in favor with Councilor Amerigian recusing.  The motion passed.

1)
Fort Wetherill Boat Owners Association lease, pursuant to RIGL 42-46-5 


(a)(5)(lease negotiations)

2)
Real Estate Negotiations - Conanicut Island Land Trust; pursuant to RIGL 42-46-5(a)(5) 
(real estate)

OPEN FORUM

1)
Scheduled Requests to Address

a)
Jesse Lewis, Public Affairs Advisor for International Shipping Partners (property management firm for the Big Red Boat II)

Jesse Lewis, Admiralty Associates, public affairs advisor for International Shipping Partners and Captain Sten Bergqvist, Vice President, Maritime Affairs for International Shipping Partners appeared before the Council to answer questions regarding the damage done to the two power cables that supply electricity to Jamestown.  Mr. Lewis, on behalf of Premier Cruise Lines, expressed their deep regret for the damage done in Jamestown by the severing of power cables.  

Captain Bergqvist related the events that led to the loss of power.  The Captain informed the Council that the Big Red Boat II was duly anchored at the assigned anchorage and upon departure there were some difficulties experienced in hoisting the anchor.  However, the anchor was aweigh (just clear of the bottom) when the captain and the pilot decided to go under way because the anchorage was in an exposed area.  They proceeded to Brenton Reef to properly hoist the anchor.  As the vessel passed the cable area, without forewarning, the anchor rigged out again.  The vessel was stopped and no further attempt was made to hoist the anchor; the anchor was cut off; and with permission from the Coast Guard, the vessel proceeded.  At present, the incident is under investigation by the Coast Guard.   Captain Bergqvist reported that subsequently, the Big Red Boat II returned without incident.  Captain Bergqvist noted that some claims have been received by the Narragansett Electric Company and these claimants will be contacted with the procedure for submission.  The telephone number to contact GAB Robins Environmental & Marine, Inc., a claims agency located in Kingwood, Texas is 1-888-422-2524.

Councilor Swain, in an attempt to clarify some of the maritime phraseology, reiterated that the anchor was fouled; but since it was off the bottom, rather than lower it down again, you decided to proceed to a more secure area.    Additionally, Councilor Swain asked if he was correct in understanding that the Big Red Boat II proceeded out of the Bay with the anchor dangling from the bottom of the boat, the brake mechanism that was holding the chain and the anchor malfunctioned and let go; thereby dragging the anchor on the bottom and catching the cables.  Captain Bergqvist thought that seemed a correct assumption.  The Council expressed great concern that there may be additional problems and requested that Mr. Lewis return in 60 to 90 days to update the Council and answer any questions they may have.  Mr. Lewis was agreeable to the Council’s request to return to Jamestown in 60 to 90 days.  

2)
Non-Agenda Requests to Address

Maureen Volpe, 275 East Shore Road informed the Council that her family is extremely concerned with the arrangements to use the abutting property as a parking lot for the tall ships traffic.  Mr. and Mrs. Volpe were not informed until June 26, 2000 of these arrangements.   John Volpe and Eleanor Volpe stressed how upset they were that there was not notification to the neighboring property owners.  Mr. Volpe reviewed past experiences with this type situation and requested the Council’s assistance in working to protect their property and the wells in that area.  

The Council assured the Volpes that they would address these concerns with RIDOT and work towards a solution that would be satisfactory to the neighbors.  Fencing for that area would be strongly recommended.  

Stephen Tiexiera, 91 Howland Avenue noted his concern about the soccer field being used as additional parking.  

The Town Administrator reviewed the plans for parking and the arrangements between the State and Laidlaw Bus.  It was noted that as a stipulation for using the soccer field, the State would  return the field to its present condition and the State would cooperate with the Town’s request to lift the well restriction on this property.  The Town Administrator informed the Council that she was expecting Eugene Coulter from RIDOT to attend tonight’s meeting to answer any questions the Council may have.


REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES AND TOWN OFFICIALS
1)
Town Administrator’s report

a)
Requested action by Council

i)
Approve the use of the Eldred Avenue soccer field for parking during 


the Tall Ships visit

The Town Administrator informed the Council that she received an e-mail from Eugene Coulter, Esq., Chief Special Counsel for RIDOT, stating that RIDOT will restore the Jamestown playing fields in as good or better condition as they were prior to the use of those fields for Tall Ships overflow parking.  The e-mail also noted that the State is favorably disposed to releasing the well restriction if all other conditions, as stated in the e-mail, are met.  

Council President Long addressed the concerns of the abutting neighbors and requested that RIDOT install orange netting or fencing to protect their property and arrange for removal of any debris.  

Mr. Coulter informed the Council that there are plans to remove litter and put up barrels and tape  to keep attendees from going onto the abutting property; however, Mr. Coulter assurred the Council that he would take these concerns back to RIDOT.  The Council discussed the need to protect the private wells on abutting property and the watershed in that area.   Councilor Swain inquired why the Town had not been approached for permission to locate a parking lot in that area.  The Town Administrator stated that special event parking is allowed under the Zoning Ordinance (page 29, table 3-1 Permitted Uses, 5. Special Event Parking).  It was suggested that consideration should be given to changing the ordinance.  In addition, the lack of any consideration for notice to abutting property owners was discussed.

The Town Administrator answered concerns raised relating to the number of people visiting Jamestown for the Tall Ships event, noting that Chief Tighe and other Town Officials have been working on plans relating to public safety.  In addition, arrangements have been made for thirty porta-johns; first aid stations; a comfort station located at the Community Center; dumpsters around the island; road restrictions for parking; and a Public Works Department crew on duty.    

Mr. Coulter informed the Council that Laidlaw Bus has indemnified the State and Town of Jamestown from any spills (antifreeze, oil, gasoline) happening on the property being used for parking.  Mr. Coulter also noted that this fall, the property will be graded, seeded and any refuse removed.  Council President Long requested that Mr. Coulter bring the following concerns to the Director of RIDOT:

(
property inspection following event for any fluid spills

(
trash removal

(
substantial fencing for abutting property owners

It was moved by Councilor Long,  seconded by Councilor McIntyre to approve the use of the Eldred Avenue field for parking during the Tall Ships event in lieu of the conservation and requests made by the Town Council to Mr. Coulter of RIDOT.  So unanimously voted.

ii)
Approve parking restrictions on the attached list of roads during Tall 



Ships visit

Chief Tighe reported that the parking ban will be in effect one minute after midnight.  This will be advertised in the Jamestown Press and signs will be posted.   It was moved by Councilor McIntyre, seconded by Councilor Swain to approve the parking restrictions on the following streets:  Bay Street, Bay Terrace, Bay View Drive, Bryer Avenue, Calvert Place, Davis Street, Decatur Avenue, Dewey Lane, Dumpling Drive, Freebody Drive, Fort Wetherill Road, Green Lane, Harbor Street, High Street - both sides east from Green Lane, Holmes Court, Hill Court, Knowles Court - both sides - Conanicus Avenue to Coronado Street, Ledge Road, Mount Hope Avenue - both sides - Bay View Drive to Calvert Place, Newport Street, Penny Road, Racquet Road, Reise Road, Seaview Drive, Southwest Avenue - both sides - Narragansett Avenue to Hamilton Avenue, Walnut Street, the Entrance and exit ramps for the Pell Bridge, and East Shore Road adjacent to the Pell Bridge Property.  So unanimously voted.

Preparation of roads for paving and oil sealing

Councilor McIntyre requested that residents be notified prior to this work being done.  The Public Works Director informed the Council that this schedule is advertised in the Jamestown Press and,  prior to the work being done, the Public Works Department goes door to door.  

2)
Jamestown Harbor Management Commission

a)
Responsibility of Rights-of-Way

David Pritchard, Vice Chair of the Harbor Management Commission appeared before the Council to request their assistance in marking the CRMC approved rights-of-way.  Mr. Pritchard informed the Council that Harbor Management Commission has budgeted for the survey to be done and are requesting that the Town maintain the vegetation to assure that these areas remain open.  

Mr. Pritchard noted that there are approximately thirteen rights-of-way being considered, approximately seven of those are done and properly marked.  Arrangements will be made for granite markers which cannot be removed.  It was the consensus of the Council that once those rights-of-way were clearly marked, it should not be a Harbor Management Commission function to maintain them.

3)
Town Sergeant

a)
Resignation

b)
Appointment of Town Sergeant

It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor McIntyre to accept the resignation of the Town Sergeant and request that it be put on the July 10 Council meeting.  So unanimously voted.

4)
Jamestown Police Department

a)
Approved Disability Parking Enforcement Enhancement Plan

Council President Long, on behalf of the Town Council, commended the Jamestown Police Department on the recognition and approval of their Disability Parking Enforcement Enhancement Plan by the Governor’s Commission on Disabilities Council.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Littman to accept this letter of approval.  So unanimously voted.

5)
Jamestown Conservation Commission

a)
Ft. Getty Nature Trail re:  request for naming of trail


It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to name the new Fort Getty nature trail the “Kit Wright Nature Trail” in honor of Katherine “Kit” Wright for her preservation of the Fox Hill Marsh, which she donated to the Audubon Society of Rhode Island, and in recognition of the many Wright family initiatives in land preservation on Conanicut Island.  So unanimously voted.


UNFINISHED BUSINESS
1)
Rules and Regulations of the Board of Water and Sewer Commission

Councilor Littman noted some inconsistencies in the numbering of the regulations.  Additionally,  it was thought that the effective date should be changed.   It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Long to adopt the Rules and Regulations as amended, with the effective date being Thursday, July 6, 2000.  So unanimously voted.

2)
Conanicut Island Land Trust

It was the consensus of the Council that the Conanicut Island Land Trust be moved to the next Council meeting on July 10, 200.

The following items were continued from the meeting of June 12, 2000 (any missing numbers were addressed on June 12)
Reports of Boards, Committees and Town Officials:
1)
Town Administrator’s report

3)
Tax Assessment Board of Review (1 vacancy, term ending 6/30/2004); if favorable, order advertised

4)
Conservation Commission

a)
Memorandum re: Tree Preservation & Protection Committee

5)
Jamestown Fire Department

a)
Status of Aerial Truck

Chief Christman reported that the aerial truck is half completed.  It is expected to arrive in mid-September.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept this report.  So unanimously voted.

6)
Parks & Recreation Department

a)
Letter re: Ft. Getty Pavilion Leases

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to accept the letter from the Parks and Recreation Director.  So unanimously voted.

7)
Water Resource Protection Committee (2 vacancies, term ending unspecified); if favorable, order advertised

a)
Letters of Resignation re: 

i)
Anthony B. Simeone

ii)
Dick Ayen

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept the letters of resignation from Mr. Simeone and Mr. Ayen.  So unanimously voted.   The clerk was instructed to provide copies of previous applications to the Water Resource Protection Committee for the Council’s consideration in filling these vacancies.  

8)
Town Clerk

a)
Letter to Charles McSoley re: Town Sergeant position

i)
Appointment of Town Sergeant

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept the memorandum from the Town Clerk.  So unanimously voted.

b)
Certification of Local Questions for November Ballot

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept the notification from the Town Clerk.  So unanimously voted.

Unfinished Business:
2)
East Ferry Improvement Project update

The Town Administrator informed the Council that the East Ferry Improvement Project is approximately 75% complete; however, for safety reasons, a large portion of that area will be blocked off.  Laszlo Siegmund, the engineer on the project, reported that he expects the project to be completed by the week of July 10.

3)
GZA: Site Investigation Work Plan

Edward A. Summerly, P.G. presented the draft site investigation work plan and requested permission to forward it to the State for approval.  Mr. Summerly noted that this plan was given to the engineering firm representing the abutting neighbors and it has met with their approval.  Councilor Swain noted that he did not see mention of a drainage line going under North Road.  Mr Summerly informed the Council that it is part of the site surveys and site closure of this catch basin.   Mr. Summerly reviewed the plan for the Council.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to accept the plan and approve its submission to the RIDEM.  So unanimously voted.  Councilor McIntyre commended the Town Administrator and the Public Works Director for their coordination with the neighbors and GZA on this project.

4)
Soccer Association re:  permission to hire a Landscape Architect/Surveyor 

The Town Administrator informed the Council that she met with the Soccer Association, the Parks and Recreation Director and Councilor Littman concerning the Eldred Avenue field.  The Soccer Association would like permission to hire a Landscape Architect/Surveyor.  This survey would be paid for by the Soccer Association.  Additionally, the Town Administrator informed the Council that Keith Anderson, Jamestown Recreation Supervisor, is pursuing a grant from the National Soccer Association for funds to assist in the repair and maintenance of this field.

It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Long to grant permission to survey the property at the Eldred Avenue ballfield.  So unanimously voted.

5)
Letter from Steven McInnis re: Comprehensive Plan & Harbor Management Comprehensive Plan (continued from 5/22/2000)  Note:  Mr. McInnis has requested that this be tabled to the July 10 Council agenda

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to table this item for the July 10, 2000 Council meeting.  So unanimously voted.

7)
Handicap Parking at Fort Wetherill (continued from 5/8/2000 & 5/22/2000)

The Town Administrator reported that parking for the handicapped at Fort Wetherill has been resolved.  

Communications:
1)
Richard A. Hines re: Sewer System upgrade

2)
Paul & Cynthia Levesque re: 

a)
Sewer System upgrade

b)
Letter appearing in Jamestown Press

3)
Charles J. Ritter re: letter concerning payment for sewer upgrade.

4)
Mary Meagher re:  Harbor Management Commission

5)
Andy & Martha Yates letter to the Zoning Board of Review re: CMS Expansions

6)
James N. Nadeau & Company re: Town audit

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept communications numbers 1 through 6.  So unanimously voted.

New Business:
4)
Letter from the Friends of Jamestown Skaters re: skate park

Clayton Carlisle requested the Council’s support for a proposed skate park to be located on Town owned property situated between the Jamestown Wastewater Treatment Plant and the Newport Bridge just before it begins to cross above Bay View Drive.   Given the Council’s permission, the Friends of Jamestown Skaters would then proceed to the Jamestown Zoning Board of Review and represent the Town (as owner) in applying for a special use permit to construct a skate park at this site.   Mr. Carlisle reviewed the plan as submitted to the Council.  

Following a discussion by the Council, several areas of concern were addressed; those being, the lack of supervision, safety issues, and insurance for the skate park.   

Barrett Sands, 9 Marcello Drive, requested that a letter relating to the dangers of skate parks be included in the minutes of this meeting.  The letter dated May 11, 1998 to the Jamestown Town Council from A. Louis Mariorenzi, M.D. was read by Mr. Sands.  Mr. Sands urged the Council to vote against the proposed skate park.

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Littman to submit the plan for the proposed skate park to the Planning Commission, Conservation Commission, and the Parks and Recreation Director for their comments.  So unanimously voted.

5)
Letter from New England Institute of Technology re: year 2000 graduates

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to send congratulations to the Jamestown graduates.  So unanimously voted.

6)
Petition to designate Hull Street as a one-way road, reduce speed limit and post additional safety signs.

Robert Grenier, 65 Hull Street, directed the Council’s attention to several areas of concern relating to Hull Street and the old Jamestown Bridge.  Mr. Grenier and other area residents informed the Council that along with safety issues caused by people parking up and down Hull Street, they are also concerned with the trash and filth being left behind by people using the bridge as a fishing pier and a meeting place.  It was also reported that people have been sleeping on the bridge as well as people drinking and having cookouts and there.    

Anthony Simeone, 54 Hull Street, stated that the design for cross island traffic is poor and suggested that a parking ordinance should be considered.

Catherine Peltier, 52 Hull Street, addressed the volume and speed of vehicles traveling local access roads in Jamestown.  The traffic has increased dramatically on Hull Street which is located directly off the Helm Street exit  and is used by many motorists as a high-speed short cut through a thickly settled area.  This roadway cannot safely continue to accommodate vehicles operating in both directions.  Ms. Peltier urged the Council to designate Hull Street as a one way road, preferably following a westerly direction.

Daniel Lilly, 132 Beach Avenue, noted that Hull Street was not the only area of concern.  Mr. Lilly stated that Beach Avenue is having the same types of problems and he requested that it be included in the Council’s considerations.

The Council discussed this issue at great length, noting that RIDOT had at one time maintained a fence to keep people off the bridge.  The Town Administrator informed the Council that RIDOT has been approached, in the past, to maintain the fence - which they did for a while; however, they are no longer attempting to secure the bridge from trespassers.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Littman to refer the petition to designate Hull Street as a one way road to the Parking Committee and keep this issue on the agenda for continual updates.  So unanimously voted.

7)
Save the Bay re: request to use land at Taylor Point

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to refer the request from Save the Bay to the Building Official and ask him to report back to the Council with his comments. So unanimously voted.

COMMUNICATIONS
1)
Department of the Army re:  authorization to establish a marina perimeter limit at Fort Cove Marina (subject to all conditions in attachments)

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to accept the communication from the Department of the Army.  So unanimously voted.

2)
Daniel E. Lilly, Jr. re:  bond issue for the upgrade of the Jamestown sewer 

system

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Swain to accept the communication from Daniel E. Lilly, Jr.  So unanimously voted.

3)
Correspondence from the Town Solicitor to the Harbor Management Commission re: Pending Mooring Appeals.

It was moved by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Long moved to accept the correspondence from the Town Solicitor.  So unanimously voted.

The Council requested a response from the Town Solicitor regarding the definition of a raparian owner; noting that they are unable to appoint a member to the Harbor Management Commission without first receiving an opinion from the Town Solicitor.


NEW BUSINESS
1)
Clean Water Action notification of annual canvas

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to accept the notification from Clean Water Action.  So unanimously voted.

2)
Jamestown Striper Club’s Annual Fishing Derby re:  permission to use North Reservoir on Saturday, July 29, 2000

It was moved by Councilor Swain, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to allow the use of the North Reservoir on Saturday, July 29, 2000 for their annual fishing derby.  So unanimously voted.

3)
One Day Entertainment License (Fort Getty)

Applicant


Date of Use


Request for
a)
F. Gavin Fitzgerald

July 11, 2000


Band

The Council discussed the policy in place for Fort Getty.  Anyone serving liquor is required to provide an insurance policy to the Town.  In an attempt to monitor the serving of alcoholic beverages, it was suggested that the police be given the names, dates, and whether liquor will be served. It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to grant the one day entertainment license for F. Gavin Fitzgerald, subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted.

b)
Bob Crooks


July 16, 2000


Disc Jockey

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to grant the one day entertainment license to Bob Crooks, subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted.

c)
Rodney P. Thomas

July 22, 2000


Disc Jockey

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Littman to grant the one day entertainment license to Rodney P. Thomas, subject to the resolution of debts, taxes and appropriate signatures.  So unanimously voted.

4)
One Day Peddler License Application

Applicant


Date of Use


Location
a)
Jamestown Lions Club*
July 4, 2000


East Ferry

It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to grant the one day peddler license to the Jamestown Lions Club and to waive the fee.  So unanimously voted.

b)
Christopher & Susan Varrecchione:  (4 days)

June 29 – July 2, 2000
East Ferry


June 29 – July 2, 2000
Mackerel Cove

Following the determination that this is not an existing business in Jamestown, It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor McIntyre to deny the license request from Christopher and Susan Varrecchione.  So unanimously voted.

* request to waive fee

One Day Peddler License Application (inadvertently omitted from Agenda)

John A. Murphy, Esq., representing Fred Bingell, informed the Council that Mr. Bingell is requesting that he be allowed to use an additional cart in the East Ferry area for the Tall Ships event.  Council President Long informed Counselor Murphy that a decision could not be made this evening; however, because it was inadvertently left off the agenda, the Council agreed to hold a special Town Council meeting to address this issue.  It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to hold a special Council meeting on Thursday, June 29, 2000 at 5:30 PM at the Jamestown Town Hall to hear this request.  So unanimously voted.


EXECUTIVE SESSION
It was moved by Councilor Long, seconded by Councilor Amerigian to enter into executive session at 10:01 PM, pursuant to RIGL 42-46-5 (a)(5) (lease negotiations)   It was voted, Council President Long, aye; Councilor Littman, aye; Councilor Amerigian, aye; Councilor McIntyre, aye; and Councilor Swain, aye.  The motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Councilor Long seconded by Councilor McIntyre to seal the minutes of the executive session to the public.  It was voted Council President Long, aye; Councilor Littman, aye; Councilor Amerigian, aye; Councilor McIntyre, aye; and Councilor Swain, aye.  The motion to seal the minutes passed unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before Council, motion by Councilor Amerigian, seconded by Councilor Long to adjourn the meeting at 10:27 PM. So unanimously voted. 

Attest:

Arlene D. Kalooski

Town Clerk

cc:
Town Council Members (5)

Town Administrator

Town Solicitor

Administrative Circulation
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